MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

MONDAY, JANUARY 7, 2019
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Monday, January 7, 2019, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on December 12, 2018 as read.

A joint motion was made by the Commissioners of the levee district to approve issuing a letter of no objection for Mr. Sydney Malone to apply for a Coastal Use Permit to build a pier, walkway and dock on Central Avenue, Grand Isle, Louisiana.
A joint motion was made by the commissioners of the levee district to approve issuing a letter of no objection for Mr. Mack Rodrigue to apply for a Coastal Use Permit to repair  a bulkhead, boat shed, and dig the slip at 104 Tiger Lane, Grand Isle, Louisiana.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. He is getting quotes to install the flood gate on the Hebert Levee. We will have the state here to oversee putting in the culvert.  2. Answering questions for the Capital Outlay Request with the state. 3. Working on the hydro testing for the Bayside Breakwaters next week. 4. Preparing the specifications for the Bayside Breakwaters to be ready when Jefferson Parish has the GoMesa money available.  This project will continue the breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle.
President Camardelle reported that we are working he is going to Washington on the 30th of this month. The engineers are getting the packet together that will be handed out in Washington. We are working on finding the owners of property owned between Ludwig Lane and Exxon to build a levee system or raise the roadway. He met with the Governor to help elevate Louisiana Avenue and add more pumps to help with tidal flooding. Mr. Camardelle thanked the Governor, CPRA, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, and Jefferson Parish Councilmembers Templet and Roberts for helping when the need arises. Whether it is weather related or to revamp our drainage systems the state, federal and local officials come to Grand Isle’s aid and keep in close contact with us often.  
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses with going to Washington DC at the end of January to lobby for the levee board projects.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses of the Lower Mississippi Valley Flood Control Association annual trip to Washington in March.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:49 p.m.
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